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Green Valley RV Resort (GVRVR) Newsletter – February 2023 

Telephone:  520-625-3900 - www.greenvalleyrvresort.com 

MESSAGE FROM THE ACTIVITY COMMITTEE CHAIR: 
Happy February!  We have many activities going on.  I hope you all consider taking part in some of them.  See 

the calendar in this newsletter for some ideas!  I see so many of you keeping active, and I especially like the 

inspiration I get by watching people participating in activities and walking/biking by my house. 

The Wish Tree was a huge success; we collected more than $1000 for Valley Assistance Services.  Thank you 

for our community’s generosity!  

We have some great entertainment coming up this month.  Be sure to attend the Feb 11th Valentine’s Dance 

Party and the Feb 25th Short Notice Band.  Also, special thanks to the office staff for taking the lead for our 

ticket sales.  Their assistance really makes things run smoothly for our events! 

 
BLOCK ASSIGNMENTS: 

MONTH LOT #’s LEADER(S) LEADER’S LOT # 

February 224-304 Barbara Walum 273 

March 1-77 Dottie Fletcher 
Addie Henry 
Mary Ann Weigel 

2 
34 
48 

Mary Johns, Activity Committee Chair, Lot 20, 206-898-6594, denmar@southendaccountant.com 
 

GVRVR ENTERTAINMENT: 
We’ll have 2 stage performances at GVRVR in February plus lots of other Entertainment Opportunities. 

February 4th Digital Dance 7–9P - We’ve had 2 Digital Dances already this season with about 40 – 50 folks 

dancing and socializing (dancing not required) 

February 11th Valentine Party.  Harry Mathews will entertain us with his fast-paced multi-genre dance tunes.  

Come celebrate LOVE with us!  Tickets go on sale January 30th 

February 18th Digital Dance 7–9P - More Fun! 

February 25th Short Notice Band.  This terrific group was contracted by Marion 3 years ago but had to be 

postponed due to the pandemic.  Good news for us – they can now perform Country, Blues and Rock for us 

Don’t forget Karaoke!  We’ve been having lots of fun every Friday night.  Singers need to arrive at 6:30P to 

prepare.  Singing starts at 7P       

 

DATE PERFORMER(S) 

2/11/23 Harry Mathews – Valentine’s Party 

2/25/23 Short Notice Band 

3/11/23 Legends of Country Music 

Cathy McConaugha, Entertainment Coordinator, Lot 18, 757-434-1001, cmcconaugha@gmail.com 

  

http://www.greenvalleyrvresort.com/
mailto:cmcconaugha@gmail.com
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FEBRUARY SPECIAL EVENTS (please find additional information on Partyline or in the Clubhouse): 

EVENT DAY / TIME NOTES 

Block Dinner 2/1 @ 5:30P  

Gourd Painting 2/2 – 2/23  

Gaslight Theater 2/4 @ 3P see Glenn Erdmann for details 

Digital Dance 2/4 @ 7P  

Potluck 2/8 @ 5:30P  

Bear Awareness 2/8 after potluck  

Valentine Party 2/11 @ 7P  

Potluck 2/15 @ 5:30P  

Newsletter Submissions Due 2/17 please get your submissions in so we 
can produce a timely newsletter 

Potluck 2/22 @ 5:30P  

Digital Dance 2/18 @ 7P  

Mardi Gras Poker Walk* 2/21 @ 1P see below for more information 

Block Breakfast 2/25 @ 8A  

Short Notice Band 2/25 @ 7P  

Garage/Patio Sale 3/4 @ 8A-Noon save the date (Kathy) 

Spring Tea 3/9 save the date, rescheduled (Barbara) 

Annual Craft Show & Sale 3/18 @ 9:30A-Noon save the date (Beth) 

Easter Celebration 4/9 save the date (Karla) 

Fashion Show & Sale 4/14 save the date (Kathy) 

*Mardi Gras Poker Walk – start and end in the pool area, tickets $2, purchase tickets after potlucks on 2/8 and 
2/15 or after sticky buns on 2/7 and 2/14 
Envelopes with your 5 cards (balloons indicate the 5 card stations) need to be turned in to the pool area by 
3:15P.  Winners announced between 3:30-4P in the pool area.  Many winners are possible.  Prizes are based 
on card hierarchy and number of entries. 
Walk if you can.  If not, use golf carts, bikes, scooters or wheelchairs.  Please, no cars.  If you need a golf cart, 
we will do our best to help arrange this. 
Grab your beads and celebrate Mardi Gras with friends from GVRVR and the Estates.  A fun and safe way to 
meet new friends and even win some money (you do not need to know how to play to win). 
Nancy Mikleton, Lot 278, 503-799-0494, nanjmikl@gmail.com 
 

GVRVR NAMETAGS $7 & HONEY SALES $10 / PINT - The Activity Committee has RAW, UNPROCESSED 

DESERT FLOWER HONEY for sale.  Supposed to be good for allergies.  Bees are kept near Elephant Head.  
Contact Rosie Sauve for nametags and/or honey, Lot 187, 520-625-1423, mas1935@gmail.com 

 
PARTYLINE - Get on the mailing list or submit content by emailing partyline@patanpat.com, Patrick Williams 

Sr., Lots 129 & 130, 920-226-0218 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR - Please refer to the bulletin boards in the Clubhouse for additional details regarding 

each of the listed activities.  Please send corrections / additions / deletions to Renee Williams, Lot 137, 720-
641-0646 (text preferred), TDorn@aol.com (please put GVRVR Activity Calendar in the subject line)  

 
NEWSLETTER - Please send all March GVRVR newsletter submissions, including special events (birthdays, 

anniversaries, etc.) by Friday, February 17 to Renee Williams, Lot 137, 720-641-0646 (text preferred), 
TDorn@aol.com (please put GVRVR Newsletter Submission in the subject line) 

mailto:partyline@patanpat.com
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 CLEOS (Classy Ladies Eating Out) 
‘SAVE THE DATE’ for these future lunch outings.   We 
are starting something new.  Occasionally the sign-
up sheets for the next lunch will be posted on the 
bulletin board Thursday afternoon ….and NOT 
passed around during the luncheon.  We have some 
restaurants that have a limit on the number of 
people they can handle.  This will give every gal in 
the park a fair chance to sign up.  We do suggest you 
sign up early….. in pencil….. as we do occasionally 
meet our quota and close attendance. 

• Thursday, February 2, 11:30A @ Grill on the 
Green, 5800 S Camino Del Sol, GV (60 cents each 
added to bill for their “room charge”) 

• Thursday, February 16, 11:30A @ Hana Tokyo 
5435 S Calle Santa Cruz #185, Tucson 

• Thursday, March 2, 11:30A @ Dominic’s, 77 E 
Paseo De Golf, GV 

• Thursday, March 16, 11:30A @ Abrego Grill, 
3233 S Abrego, GV 

• Monday, March 27, Noon @ Taste of Agave, 
1100 W Pima Mine Rd, Sahuarita (limited to 30 
gals) 

Questions: Carol Greer, Lot 194, 330-606-5379, 
cgreer4956@cs.com OR Sally Van Atta, Lot 162, 231-
670-0538, smvanatta@gmail.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ROMEOS (Retired Old Men Eating Out) 
The ROMEOS Group will continue to meet for lunch 
on the 1st, 3rd and 5th Thursday of each month into 
mid-April.  We alternate our lunches each time, once 
close to GVRVR and the next one farther away. 
 
Each upcoming lunch is posted on a signup sheet on 
the Card Room bulletin board.  To sign up, please fill 
in all information requested (in pencil).  We can 
always use more drivers, so if you can drive, please 
fill in a "driver" line (the top line in a box).  During 
lunch, please try to remember to wear a name 
badge.  It helps those of us who have trouble 
remembering names:) 
 
Questions:  Al Harrison, Lot 193, 330-608-2699, 
buckeyeal07@gmail.com 
 

 
 

WALKABOUTS 
Our February adventure will be on Wednesday, 
February 8th at 10A to Tumacacori National Historic 
Park.  This is a stabilized but unrestored Spanish 
mission dating from the 1700s.  The grounds are 
beautiful, and the museum is excellent.  It is a great 
example of old Spanish and Indian life.   We will have 
a tour of the site beginning at 10A.  The cost of 
admission to the park is $10.00 or FREE with an 
America the Beautiful National Park Pass.  Each pass 
admits four people so we will meet outside of the 
front door to use passes to admit others in the group 
who do not have a pass.  Each person with a pass 
must have the pass as well as a photo ID.   
 
There will be a signup sheet for tour reservations on 
the outdoor activities bulletin board in the 
clubhouse card room.  If you wish to bring a sack 
lunch, there are picnic tables on the grounds.  Lunch 
will be on your own.  February 8th is also the first 
day of the Tubac Festival of the Arts for those of you 
who might be interested in that event. 
 
Driving Directions:  Drive South on I-19 to exit 29.  
Turn left at the stop sign.  Take a right at the next 
stop sign and follow the signs to the park.  If you 
wish to meet at the clubhouse, the time to meet 
there will be 9A.   
 

Questions:  Kathy Duncan, Lot 171, 402-540-6274, 
ietekp@yahoo.com  
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CAMERA GROUP 
Tuesdays @ 1P in the Library 
 
Questions:  Theresa Daniel, Lot 53,  
775-315-0825, theresad489@aol.com 

 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CROCHETING AND KNITTING 
Takes place in the craft room every Tuesday morning 
starting a 9:30A. Bring your projects.  If you want to 
learn, we will help you. 
 
Questions:  Erlene Johnson, Lot 262, 712-255-4057,  
gordonjohnson42@gmail.com OR Jan Weber, Lot 
62, 503-680-8479, jdweber32@yahoo.com 
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STAINED AND FUSED GLASS 
Glass classes are on Mondays and Wednesdays 
starting at 9A in the craft rooms.  Sign up on the Arts 
and Crafts bulletin board and join us as your 
schedule permits.  New students are given one on 
one direction and all the supplies needed for making 
a dove as the first project and your choice of another 
stained glass or fused glass project as your second 
one.  Leaders phone numbers are posted on the 
signup sheet. 
 
Questions:  Glenn Erdmann, Lot 39, 920-213-3204, 
glennlois2317@yahoo.com  
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ARTS AND CRAFTS 
Craft Room Calendar Update 
Gourd Painting with Anne Reslock, Thursday, Feb 2 
thru Feb 23 
Open Painting with Anne Reslock, Fridays 9A-Noon 
 
Crafters' Alert: 
Our GVRVR Craft Show and Sale is Sat, March 18, 
9:30A-Noon.  If you have been painting, knitting, 
making jewelry, quilting or have crafts to sell, we 
need your help to make the show and sale a success.   
Sign-up Sheet will go up next month.   
 
Questions:  Beth Richards, Craft Coordinator, Lot 89, 

520-526-4193, eirichards@shaw.ca 

---------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
Remember to come to the Library on Thursdays at 1P to 
play Criss-Cross Rummikub.  We are happy to teach new 
players and it is not hard to learn.  You are welcome to 
come late, leave early or just come occasionally.  This 
version of a classic game is challenging to brains and 
makes old ones young again!  You don’t need to sign up – 
just show up. 
 
Questions:  Sue Goodman 541-404-2393 OR Curtiss 
Schwarze 541-252-2769 

BILLIARDS / POOL (SHARKETTES) 
The Billiards / Pool room is reserved for ladies only 
on Monday and Thursday mornings from 9 – 11A.  
Beginners are welcome.  Cues are available and we 
will be happy to help you learn to play.  The room 
holds 16 people, and we would like to see more 
ladies interested in having this fun.  No sign-up or 
cost…  just show up 
 
Questions:  Sally Van Atta, Lot 162, 231-670-0538, 
smvanatta@gmail.com 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
BOONIE BASH (DESERT BACKROAD TRIPS) 
Boonie Bashes in Feb are scheduled for the 9th and 
the 23rd. Sign-up sheets available one week prior to 
the event.  
 
Questions:  Carl & Lora Harbour, Lot 271, 541-420-
5011, charb12149@aol.com 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES 
All Outdoor activities are underway and are listed on 
the Activities Calendar.  Sign-up sheets are posted 
on the Activities Board for Shuffleboard, Hiking, 
Walkabouts and Boonie Bashes depending on the 
frequency of the activity.  We are still in search of a 
hike leader for the "more challenging type" hikes. 
Please contact the Outdoor Activities Coordinator if 
you are interested in leading these types of hikes. 
 
Questions:  Allan Wright, Lot 103, 802-272-2542, 
cawmar43@gmail.com 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
BEAR AWARENESS 
Join us on Wednesday, February 8th, after the 
potluck (around 6-6:30P) for a presentation on 
Grizzly and Black Bears.  There will be a video on 
bears and a presentation with hides and skulls.  Be 
ready to test your knowledge with a Bear Aware 
Quiz.  Subjects to be covered include identification, 
hibernation to hibernation, birth to death, hiking, 
biking and camping in Bear Country. 
 
Presented by Mike Larner, Alberta Conservation 
Educator, Lot 240, 520-461-4750, larners@shaw.ca 
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FUN TIMES AT GVRVR…..  (pictures courtesy of Sally Van Atta) 
 
January Block Breakfast    Bob Barnetts 90th Birthday – January 5 

    
     
       
               
             FW and Sara Lee  
FW 90th Birthday – celebrated at stained glass                              

 

Pool Sharks 
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CURRENT GVRVR ACTIVITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Name/Office Lot E-Mail Phone Months  

at GVRVR 

Mary Johns, Chair 20 denmar@southendaccountant.com 206-898-6594 Oct-May 

Kathy Duncan 
Assistant Chair 

171 ietekp@yahoo.com 402-540-6274 Oct-Apr 

Brent Lucas, Treasurer 221 Jame.lucas.4@gmail.com 838-333-5352 Oct-Apr 

Val Larner, Secretary 240 larners@shaw.ca 520-461-4750 Nov-Mar 

Carol Dale 
Kitchen Coordinator 

117 cldale45@icloud.com 641-660-1382 Nov-Mar 

Beth Richards 
Craft Coordinator 

89 eirichards@shaw.ca 520-526-4193 Nov-Mar 

Karla Abdo 
Indoor Coordinator 

83 karlaabdo1844@gmail.com 218-790-1844 
 

all year 

Allan Wright 
Outdoor Coordinator 

103 
cawmar43@gmail.com 

802-272-2542 Nov-Mar 

Cathy McConaugha 
Entertainment Coordinator 

18 cmcconaugha@gmail.com 757-434-1001 Nov-Mar 

Renee Williams 
Newspaper/Publicist 

137 TDorn@aol.com 720-641-0646 all year 

Jeff & Annelle Holzman 
Managers 

office info@greenvalleyrvresort.com 
ronald.holzman@sbcglobal.net 

520-625-3900 all year 

  
AED RESPONDERS 2023 – call 911 FIRST, then contact from this list: 
NAME  PHONE LOT SEASONAL or FULL TIME 

 Renee Williams  720-641-0646 137 Full Time  

Jim Asher  720-255-7672 137 Full Time  

Ricki Letowt  207-632-3354 14 Full Time 

Jorge Martinez  520-235-9045  Maintenance Crew 

Jeff Holzman  520-625-3900  Manager 

Mark Smith  419-680-3303 164 Seasonal 

Jolene Mennenga  402-841-1543 218 Seasonal 

 
GVRVR is fortunate to have an AED onsite in the clubhouse available for use in the event of a cardiac related 

health emergency.  The AED is located on the wall outside of office’s back door across from the card table 

area.  The AED’s purchase was funded by the Activity Committee. 

In each of our park’s newsletters, there is a list of these trained responders (completed Red Cross training in 

its proper use, including current CPR recommended procedures).  We suggest you cut this list out and post it 

in your residence for quick access.  We are very fortunate to have both the AED onsite and trained responders 

here in the park.  Please familiarize yourself with who they are and who lives closest to your lot.  Also please 

extend a sincere THANK YOU to these responders for their willingness to assist in the event of a medical 

emergency.   

In the event of a cardiac related medical emergency, immediately call 911 to get the ambulance rolling.  Then 

contact a local park responder to hopefully arrive quicker and begin lifesaving first aid while the ambulance is 

enroute - Dale Powers, AED Coordinator, Lot 29, 503-680-5761, dpowers136@hotmail.com 

mailto:larners@shaw.ca
mailto:cldale45@icloud.com
mailto:cmcconaugha@gmail.com
mailto:TDorn@aol.com

